

Southside Athletic Foundation

Minutes to the meeting of April 24, 2019

Executive Director- Nickie Pylant X

President- Jeff Lankford X (softball)

Vice President- Suzi Latham X

Secretary- Teresa Owens

Treasurer- Amanda Morgan X

In Attendance

Leigh Milhoff Volleyball	Courtney Brothers Volleyball Coach	Ryan McGlaughn Baseball
Ashley Fortenberry Baseball	Bobbie Dunnungton	Allison Williams Basketball
Tonya Orr Football	Heather Ormiston Wrestling	Sally Staub Wrestling
Rhonda Carr Basketball	Chad Holderfield Boys Basketball	

Call to order and Prayer @ 7:45pm- Jeff Lankford

Approve Minutes: On Hold per Nickie

Financials:

Financials were sent out prior to the meeting. Motion to approve was made by Suzi Latham and a 2nd by Amanda Morgan. Financials were approved.

After financials were sent out there was 2 things on March that had not been reconciled. Nickie ask if the 2 sports teams need them to be resent with the updated information.

Wrestling stated they believe they were short based on their books. Nickie said she would look into it and get back with Sally. Grant Journal entries will go in April and will discuss in May meeting.

Checks cannot be expected the day of. There is generally a 2 day waiting period. Nickie understands there is times when it is a possible emergency and you need a check right-away. If you could allow 2 days in the future it would help tremendously. Also, if you would like for Nickie to mail out a check for you. Please leave her an addressed envelope with a stamp and she will be glad to mail that for you.

Old Business-

RBc Grant money was allocated which was voted on March 20,2019 by central board and officers that meet. A total of \$15,000 was given the allocation is as follows.

\$3500.00 to Comp gym (Benefits all teams that play in the gym)

\$2,000.00 to Wrestling

\$1400.00 Cheer

\$4100.00 Volleyball

\$2500.00 Baseball (they ask for more money but agreed to pay the remainder out of their account.)

\$1500.00 Softball (they ask for more money but agreed to pay the remainder out of their account.)

Nickie will get with the House Reps for our area to see what day the Community Development grant is due. Coach Nails suggested we get with the county on making the necessary facility upgrades at the comp gym.

New Business

Need people to help with corp sponsors. Please see an officer if you would like more information about incentives for your sports team.

Spring Fundraiser was held off this year. As central board and officers voted it would be a good idea and put more focus on Fall Fundraiser. Last Spring the foundation did not make any money for Spring Fundraiser. A total of \$7,000 was all that was brought in for the fundraiser. In Lieu, each sport will be give 10% of their coaching supplement out of their own account. All attendees agreed it would be a great idea.

Holderfield suggested we do by athlete and not by sport for next fundraiser.

We as a foundation will sell bricks next year. Each brick is \$100.00 and the purchaser will have the option to put it a one of the following fields; Baseball, Football, Softball, or Comp Gym. Nickie will send out forms so coaches and reps. Officer meeting next month date to be determined. If you would like to nominate someone for officer please nominate ASAP.

Jeff made a motion to adjourn Amanda Morgan was the 1st to approve and Suzi Latham 2nd. Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted:

Amanda Morgan
Treasurer